Athletics Committee Minutes
October 7, 2019
Began 7:30pm and ended 8:45 pm

· Progress is being made to rebuild the A field playground.  Various vendors are being looked into.  We have been told that we could save money if the maintenance crew does the demolition.  Furthermore, about $15,000 can be saved if we build it with what the companies call a “community build”, which means 25 to 30 volunteers being led by a project manager provided by the company building it.  The money for this project will be coming from the Equalization Fund.  The next step is to get proposals from at least three vendors.   When a date is set, the person organizing the sales reps from the company will alert the committee so that as many people as possible can meet with them.
· Tennis Subcommittee report:  A proposal was sent to us by Classic Turf.  The subcommittee agreed that at the price they are suggesting, we will probably only be able to rebuild 4 courts.  It is agreed that, although we would prefer to have all 6 courts built, we could work with just 4 courts.  The proposal does say that remaining rubble left behind by the milled tennis court will be our responsibility to get rid of it.  A subcommittee member spoke to Tilcon and they will take it for free.  We will have to pay to have it brought there.  That cost was estimated at $1000-1500.  Calls and letters have been sent to get more proposals from other vendors, but we have yet to get replies.  
· Horseshoe pits:  Three bids were obtained to raise the concrete pads 8 inches.  They all come in at around $3500.  It is agreed that we should also raise the entire area around the pits with truck loads of dirt.  Two companies gave full bids to the pads plus the surrounding area.  Bednar landscape Services proposed to do it for $12,880 and Total Landscape Solutions proposed the job costs $7100.  All jobs will require an additional $750 for 8X8 lumber, hardware and clay.  The committee voted to go with Total Landscaping Solutions.  There are two budget lines that are currently unspent for the A field and we have the funds to pay for it.  
· Basketball Courts for beach one:  It was agreed that Athletics will pay for backboards, rims and nets while Beach will pay to have the courts re-lined.
· HUB Lakes: Pat Degnan, Glen Katz, swim team and men’s and women’s softball team members attended.  Participation in events earns a community points toward competing in the HUB Lake competition.  Winning earns more points, but simply participating does as well.  Since it was seen that with just a few more points we could have won the entire season. It is decided that in 2020 we will get full participation in all activities. 
· Toddler Soccer is being well attended (@ 30 participants each week).  We will be purchasing participation metals for the children who participate.
· Fino will be called to get us a proposal to place two 500 watt LED lights and to reposition the four lights that are there when doing the job.
· A conversation was had about how we might be able to ask for funds from groups that do use or may want to use our property.  This may be researched further.
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